
Oliver Hoban

From:
Sent: 29 February 2024 09:12
To: Oliver Hoban
Subject: RE: 4/24/2037/0F1 - STOUP DUB COTTAGE, HAWS LANE, HAVERIGG

CAUTION: External email, think before you click!  
Please report any suspicious email to our IT Helpdesk  
 

Good morning 
 
Following the meeƟng of the Millom Town Council last night it was agreed to oppose this applicaƟon on the 
following grounds: 

 The road leading to the property from Bank End Haverigg is the road going right through the area of the 
playground, café etc.  It was felt that it is most unsuitable for heavy wagons driving up this route and is a 
major health and safety issue. 

 The route for the HGV’s is via a triple SSSI area 
 Originally the route to this property was years ago via Haws Lane and the council feel that this underused 

route should if planning agreed be used. 
 Parents and children use this road when accessing the public toilets, café, and play areas. 

 
The council feel very strongly about this as a few weeks ago heavy lorries carrying stone were accessing Stoup Dub 
and it did start to break up the gravel road which leads off the tarmac road to the recycling bins etc.  Regular use of 
HGV’s will undoubtedly not help keep the access road etc in a good condiƟon. Please can you ensure that the 
council’s comments are taken into  consideraƟon especially as we are trying to develop this area to encourage 
tourists.  MulƟple wagons travelling up and down this road is the major concern of the council and feel that it would 
not be within health and safety guidelines for users of the beach area and café. 
 
Regards 
 
 
Cath 
 
Cath Jopson 
Clerk to 
Millom Town Council 
 

      
 

 
6 Newton Street, Millom, LA18 4DR 
My office hours are Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 08.00am – 03.00pm  
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